Rachel Tibbetts

From: Gemma Magnuson

Sent: 09 March 2023 11:38

To: DC Support

Subject: FW: planning application 21/00517/F.

Kind regards

Gemma Magnuson (Mrs) MRTPI MTCP

Senior Planning Officer (South)

Communities Directorate

Cherwell District Council

Tel: 01295 227006

gemma.magnuson@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

www.cherwell.gov.uk

Find us on Facebook www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil
Follow us on Twitter @Cherwellcouncil

You will appreciate that the above views are those of Council Officers and though given in good faith, cannot
prejudice any decision which the Council, as the Local Planning Authority, may make.

Please note that my usual working hours are Monday to Friday 9.00am to 3.00pm.

Planning and Development services can be contacted as follows: Development Management - planning@cherwell-
dc.gov.uk; Building Control - building.control@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Planning Policy - planning.policy@cherwell-
dc.gov.uk; Conservation - design.conservation@cherwell-dc.gov.uk. For the latest information on Planning and
Development please visit www.cherwell.gov.uk

From: David Gilmour N
Sent: 09 March 2023 11:12

To: Gemma Magnuson <Gemma.Magnuson@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>
Cc: Councillor George Reynolds <George.Reynolds@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Subject: planning application 21/00517/F.

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Gemma Magnuson

Although | am no longer chairman of the CPRE Cherwell District Committee, | am writing once again about the planning
application 21/00517/F. | have followed the issue very closely and never in all my years as a viewer of applications have |
seen one so unfairly and ineptly dealt with by CDC. Nor have | seen one in which the balance of right and wrong has been
so tilted in favour of the wrong. Several hundred people will have much of their summers wrecked by a scheme put into
place illegally and which for some incomprehensible reason was offered the chance of retrospective planning consent.

Nobody local is going to benefit from this application except the landowner who evidently cares nothing for the wellbeing
or happiness of all the people who live within hearing distance of this appalling track. This is not just about Hornton. We
get the noise at Alkerton (where | live), Shenington, Horley and elsewhere.

1



At the very least there should be a deferral of the item at the meeting this afternoon so that we can have a meeting at a
later date when Hornton PC will be allowed to speak.

Please make sure that this objection is put on the portal immediately.

yours sincerely
Sir David Gilmour FRSL



